
 
UNIVERSITY PARK CITY COUNCIL 

AGENDA MEMO 
 
 
 

Meeting Date: Item Type: 
10/1/2024 Action Item 

     
 
Subject: Consider approval of the proposal from Durable Specialties for the 
replacement of the Preston / Lovers traffic signal   
 
Prepared By: Keegan Littrell, P.E., Director of Public Works 
 

 
 
Background: 
 
The City has an annual capital project to upgrade all 33 traffic signals throughout the City.  
Design for the replacement of the signal at the Preston / Lovers intersection was 
completed in 2020.  The design effort included an assessment of the location of signal 
components including the traffic signal cabinet.  Multiple discussions between staff, City 
Council, the design engineer, Mayor Stewart and Bill Shaddock took place to confirm the 
placement of the new signal cabinet on the northeast corner of the intersection in 
Shaddock Park.  The approval of the cabinet placement in the park resulted from these 
discussions.  With this approval, staff would like to proceed with the signal replacement.  
Durable Specialties has an existing contract with the City of Richardson which the City 
can take advantage of due to an Interlocal Agreement between University Park and the 
City of Richardson.  The attached proposal from Durable Contract is based on the City of 
Richardson contract and is in the amount of $221,908.00.  The City has already acquired 
the signal components and, upon approval of this contract, we anticipate construction to 
begin in November. 
 
 
 
 
Fiscal Impact:  

☐ Not Applicable  

☐ Budget Amendment Required 

☐ Proposed Revenue 

☒ Proposed Expenditure  

     Funding Source:  Capital Budget, Project 2021401 

 

 
 
 



   

Master Plan Goal: 
Please check the associated Theme and provide the corresponding action item number.  
 

  Theme Action Item(s) 

☐ Affirming Sense of Place  

☒ Assuring Connectivity  2.1.1 

☐ Innovative Governance  

☒ Technological Integration 4.1.1 

☐ Preparing for the Future  

☐ Not Applicable  

 
 
Recommendation: 
Staff recommends approval of the proposal from Durable Specialties in the amount of 
$221,908.00. 
 
 
Committee Review (optional): 
City Council  
Public Works Advisory Committee 
Capital Projects Review Committee 
 
 
Attachments: 
Durable Specialties Proposal 
 
 
 


